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Dear Ms. Coers,

Thank you for your letter in which the pelagic RAC presented its recommendations on fishing
opportunities for herring stocks. With the Commission's proposal on fishing opportunities
2010 now published, you will see that the RAC's perception of the stocks and its advice on
next year's fishing opportunities are broadly in line with the Commission's initiative.

However, this is not the case for the herring stock in arcas V1a$ and VIIbe. The Commission
has studied with interest your proposals to improve scientific knowledge on the stock and
develop a long-term management. Despite the fact that the Commission, in line with the rules
of the spring consultation paper, has not proposed a TAC roll-over for this stock in 2010, we
would like to accompany the pelagic RAC in its efforts to improve the scientific knowledge,
with a view 1o developing a long-term management in the future.

It is clear that at present there is not enough scientific knowledge about the state of the stock,
its exploitation and the appropriate refercnce points to permit the development of a long-term
plan. In order to improve this knowledge, the Commission will ask STECF for advice on how
to structure and document the "sentinel fishery” that the Irish fleet is willing to undertake in
order to improve stock assessment.

We will inform you of the outcome in due course.

Yours sincerely,
TN
Fokion Fotiadis
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